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14 August 2014


A special August Board of Directors meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by President Nancy Jennings in the parish house at Immanuel Church on-the-Hill.  President Jennings made a few short announcements about events in Alexandria commemorating the War of 1812.
Area Reports:  Reports were dispensed with as this was a special meeting to discuss the Wheeler Avenue Recycling LLC Proposal—SUP 2013-0059—that would bring recycling of autos, trucks and equipment to the City’s lot on Wheeler Avenue. 
Old Business:
Sharon Annear announced that the Fort Ward Advisory Committee approved the Fort Ward Management Plan and a subsequent meeting will be held with all “stake holders” on September 10, 2014 (place to be determined).  It is expected that the Fort Ward Management Plan will go before City Council in October.
Program:  
President Jennings introduced Alex Dambach, Chief of Land Use in Alexandria’s Planning and Zoning Department and Paul Tharp, the Information Officer, compliance Officer and Government Liaison for Smith Industries, Inc., 2001 Kenilworth Avenue, Washington, DC.
Alex Dambach’s overview of the Planning and Zoning Department position was very brief; staff has yet to finish its report but was “leaning” toward not approving it [nfi].
Paul Tharp gave a broad overview of how Smith Industries operates and specifics about how a collection point in Alexandria would work; for example:
· All inputs to the recycling facility must be greater than 50% ferrous metal with all fluids removed from the cars and appliances.  The ferrous metal (cars, appliances, etc.) would then be crushed and end up as a cube (about 5 feet long and 3 feet high), during which process any remaining fluids would be encased or captured in a drain.

· The cubes would then be transported to the shredding site in Capitol Heights, MD.

· Initially, the company expects about 30 vehicles transporting recyclable material per day (2 trips per delivery – one in and one out of the facility).  According to the SUP, this number may grow to 200 deliveries (once again – one in and one out of the facility) each for ferrous and non-ferrous material for a total of 400 entries and exits from the facility.

· The hours of operation were not exact, but likely Monday-Friday 7:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Saturday 7:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., and perhaps Sunday 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

· Tires would be removed from vehicles and the person delivering the vehicle would be charged about $5 for disposal of the tires.

· The facility would employ about 9 workers.

· The lease of the land from the City would be for 5 years.
Following the presentation, numerous questions and answers were discussed. The primary issues raised by the SHA Board of Directors revolved around noise and traffic.  Alex Dambach was not able to provide any information with respect to traffic studies associated with this SUP.  Paul Tharp responded:
· Smith Industries cannot control delivery vehicles from using streets that currently have “no truck traffic,” such as Quaker Lane.  Enforcement is a function of the City of Alexandria Police Department.

· Smith Industries has conducted tests and the noise levels created by the collection center would be within code, which is 70 for an industrial area.  Their design for the site includes removing some of the asphalt currently there and planting trees.
Board Members regretted the timing of this SUP that suddenly materialized over the summer months and would be voted on by the Alexandria Planning Commission on 4 September with little input from concerned citizens.
Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM and the SHA Board went into Executive Session to discuss the SUP.
Executive Session:
SHA Board members discussed the pros and cons of the SUP.  The main complaint continues to be noise and traffic along with the short time for citizens to provide input on the SUP.  A motion was raised (and subsequently tabled) to provide a resolution to the City opposing the SUP for a variety of reasons.  Following this, the Board agreed to send a letter to the Alexandria Planning Commission requesting a postponement of the vote on the SUP until SHA and other concerned citizens could further evaluate the SUP.  If the Alexandria Planning Commission rejects this request, then the SHA Board would have an ‘electronic’ meeting and vote on the proposed resolution rejecting the SUP.
Richard J. Hayes, Recorder

	
Board Members present: President Jennings, Jack Sullivan, Carter Flemming, Dick Hayes, Richard Hunt, Dick Hobson, Tom Fulton, Joe Franklin, Joanne Lepanto, Joe Fischer and Jim Durham.

Others in attendance included: Sharon Annear, Donald Simpson, Judy Cooper, Mark Henderson, Engin Artermez, Bill Dickinson, Dave Levy, and several others who did not sign the ‘Attendee List’. 
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